
 

  

 

Stakeholders asked to feedback on Council 
commissioned draft A38 Road Safety Feasibility Study 

 

02 July 2019   

  

Safety of residents and road users is the key priority in a new study 
commissioned by Cornwall Council, a study fully supported by Highways 
England and the Peninsula Road Safety Partnership.  The draft A38 Road 
Safety Feasibility Study has today been shared with key stakeholders for 
their input.  It puts forward recommendations for a programme of safety 
improvements on a stretch of the A38 from Bodmin to Saltash.  
  
The Study considers the proposals put forward by Safe38, the community 
led group set up by residents to champion the need for improvements on 
the A38.  The draft report makes a number of short and long term 
recommendations including more Average Speed Cameras, reducing the 
speed limit on selected stretches of the road and measures to reduce 
traffic speeds in Tideford and Landrake.   
  

Geoff Brown, Cornwall Council Cabinet Portfolio Holder for Transport 
said:  “This is an important piece of work in establishing a programme that 
Cornwall Council can work with partners and the local community to 
deliver.  We welcomed the approach taken by Safe38, to assist the 
development of a road safety improvement programme and for providing 
valuable insight to the issues experienced by local residents and 
businesses.  The immediate priority for Cornwall is for safety measures, 
which have been set out Study, to achieve a reduction in those killed and 
seriously”.   
  

  



Marcus Anning, South West Asset Needs Manager for Highways England, 
said: “We have been working alongside the council and other partners 
within the Peninsula Road Safety Partnership to identify and implement a 
programme of measures to help improve safety along the route, and we 
are now prioritising and developing options such that they can be funded 
and delivered as quickly as possible.” 

  
Adrian Leisk, Chief Inspector Head of Roads Policing said: “We are fully 
supportive of the approach being taken to address the concerns on the 
A38.  Since October 2018, an additional £750,000 has been invested to 
provide 25 additional officers within Devon and Cornwall, doubling the 
Roads Policing presence in Cornwall.  Enforcement activity has been 
increased and discussions between Highway’s England and the Safety 
Camera Team are progressing to deliver an additional 3 enforcement site 
locations”. 
  
Devon and Cornwall Police and Crime Commissioner, Alison Hernandez 
said: “It is great to see that community led proposals have been taken on 
board in this Study to address the issues of road safety.  The greatest 
outcomes will be achieved through a combination of Education and 
Engagement, Engineering and Enforcement activity and I welcome the 
collaborative approach taken by all partners.” 

  
Stakeholders including Safe38, local Cornwall Councillors and Cornwall 
MP’s will now be invited to give their thoughts on the draft A38 Road 
Safety Feasibility Study.   
  
The draft A38 Road Safety Feasibility Study also includes recommendations 
for further improvements to be made in the medium and long term.  In 
meetings with the Secretary of State for Transport, partners have asked for 
the key trunk road from Bodmin to Exeter to be part of the next Road 
Investment Strategy – which will shape Highway England’s future long term 
investment from 2020 to 2025. 

 
   

 


